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Coming up . . .     
 
6/6/16 – Sandy Osoro, “"There with Care"     
   non-profit that helps ill/injured children 
6/13/16 – No program – Foothills Kiwanis  
   “Dog Days of Summer” Benefit Golf  
   Tourney, Lake Valley Golf Club 
6/20/16 – Kerry Hassler, “Nagaland – Part 2” 
6/27/16 – Michael O'Neill, “Railroad History” 
7/4/16 – Folsom Field Fireworks Fundraiser 
7/7/16– 7:00 a.m. Foothills Board meeting 
    at the Egg & I in Basemar Shopping Center 
 

Program Chairpersons:  
June – Dave Rogers 
July - (open) 
 

May 23 – Kerry Hassler, Tabitha Enabling Academy School (Nagalaad) 

  
Foothills Kiwanis member Kerry Hassler 
talked about his February 11-16, 2016 
visit to the English-speaking state of 
Nagaland, India to provide “Good 
Samaritan Technologies” non-profit 
technical support for the Tabitha 
Enabling Academy school for special-
needs children in Kohima, This Christian 
school started in 2012 by co-Directors 
Asanuo Seb and Ati Vese (shown in the 
photo with Kerry and TEA teacher 
Asha) has 30 students from ages 6-16 
who receive education and/or physical rehabilitation in Monday-Friday that is not 
provided by the India government in public schools. Classes begin every day with 
singing Christian songs and recital of Bible verses learned by students. TEA teachers 
use signing to communicate and teach deaf students. The school is supported by 
donations from a local military unit (the Assam Rifles) and individual donations. 
Nagaland is located on the east side of India next to Myanmar, and is about the same 
size as Maryland with a population of 2 million. It is 80 percent Christian, with a 
majority of these Baptist. Due to a technical issue, Kerry was unable to show slides of 
Nagaland, but will do so on June 20.  To see info about TEA and/or make a donation 
in support of the school, go to -- www.tabitha-enabling-academy.org. 
 

May 23 – Presentation by Mackintosh Academy Students 
 
During the first part of our May 23 club 
meeting, students from the Mackintosh 
Academy gave a presentation about 
their school and the projects they are 
involved in there. Among their ideas for 
service have been fund-raising for the 
World Wildlife Fund and decreasing 
their school's carbon footprint. The 
schools overall plan is to improve its 
community facilities and systems so that 
students have a voice in the future of the 
school. Mackintosh Academy is an 
independent K-8 school located in the former monastery on South Boulder Road in 
Boulder. Staff member Charlie Warren has been working with our Foothills Kiwanis 
Board to establish a Kiwanis Builders Club at the school to encourage the students 
doing community-service projects.  For more info about info about the school, see -- 

http://mackintoshacademy.com. 
 

Club Website: www.foothillskiwanis.org 
Meetings:  Every Monday at 7:00 a.m. at the Egg & I, 
2574 Baseline Rd, Boulder, CO 80303, 303-494-0555 
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June 2 Foothills Kiwanis Board Minutes 

 – Foothills Kiwanis Secretary Dennis Hubbard 

 

The Board of the Foothills Kiwanis Club met at the Egg and I 

Restaurant on June 2, 2016.  President Pauluhn called the 

meeting to order at 7:06 am.  Attending were Board 

members:  President Pauluhn, Treasurer Gilland, Secretary 

Hubbard, Baumann,  Boeve, Rogers, Plumridge, Sprenkle, 

Symes.  Guests:  None 

SECRETARY’S REPORT:  A motion was made to approve the 

May minutes.   Report approved.  

--A LOA was approved for Gregg Lefferdink for the months 

of June, July and August. 

--A LOA was approved for Gary Symes for the month of July. 

TREASURER’S REPORT: A motion was made to approve the 

May report.  Approved. 

GENERAL BUSINESS:  The Board needs to find a member for 

the President-elect position.  Pauluhn will finish this fiscal 

year ending the end of September. 

--Discussion was held regarding the Club’s participation in 

the July 4 fireworks collection stands.  Due to the small 

member numbers and the diminishing money received, the 

Board decided not to participate this year. 

--Items were found belonging to the now defunct Boulder 

Kiwanis Club.  The Board decided to give them to the District 

office. 

 

The Foothills Kiwanis Club Board meeting adjourned at 

7:32. 

 
June 2 Foothills Boulder Foundation Board Minutes 

 – Foothills Kiwanis Secretary Dennis Hubbard 
 

The Board of the Foothills Kiwanis Foundation met at the Egg 
and I Restaurant on June 2, 2016.  President Pauluhn called the 
meeting to order at 7:40. Attending were:  President Pauluhn, 
Treasurer Gilland, Secretary Hubbard, Baumann, Boeve,  
Plumridge, Rogers, Sprenkle, Symes   Guests:  None 

SECRETARY’S REPORT:  A motion was made and seconded 
the May minutes be approved. Report passed.    

TREASURER’S REPORT:  A motion was made and seconded 
to approve the May Foundation Treasurer and Service Dog 
Project reports.  Passed.    

NEW BUSINESS:  An update was given on the golf tourney.  
More golfer teams and sponsors are always needed. 

--A motion was made and approved to have Bailey decide the 
three $1000 scholarship recipients.  Very few applicants 
expressed an interest in the scholarships this year.  The Board 
also recommended that a committee be established in the future 
to determine the winners. 

--Discussion was held regarding the golf tourney distribution.  
In the past the money has been split between the dog project, 
attention homes and other projects.  No project decision was 
reached for this year. 

The Kiwanis Foundation Board Meeting adjourned at 8:04.   

June 13 Foothills Dog Days Benefit Golf Tournament 
 
Next Monday morning June, our annual Foothills Kiwanis “Dog 
Days of Summer” Benefit Golf Tournament will be held at the 
Lake Valley Golf Course north of Boulder. Golfer registration 
starts at 7:00 a.m., and tee-time for all teams is at 8:00 a.m. 
Volunteers have been informed by our Golf Committee when to 
arrive prior to 7:00 a.m. Volunteers will have lunch with all the 
tourney golfers at the tent set up near the Lake Valley 
clubhouse.  Thanks to our Golf Committee and all volunteers for 
making this annual fundraiser possible! 

 

May 30 Bolder Boulder 10K Starting-Line Fundraiser 
 
Foothills Kiwanis volunteers Paul Bailey, Gerald Mordhorst, 
Kerry Hassler, Adam Pauluhn, David Petrick, Kim and Rich 
Plumridge, and Jan and Dave Rogers helped start the Bolder 
Boulder 10K Citizens’ Race on Monday, May 30 at the race’s 
starting line on 30th Street. With the Bolder Boulder paying $25 
for each starting-line volunteer, our club received a total of $225 
for this project. Many thinks to Paul Bailey for coordinating 
volunteer sign-up for this annual Foothills Kiwanis fundraiser. 
 

 
Some of our volunteers for the Starting Line Fundraiser 

 
Kiwanis Rocky Mountain District Annual Convention 
-- from the May Kiwanis RMD Magazine 

 

This year’s RMD Annual Convention will be held from August 
4-7 at the Marriott Hotel in Pueblo. To register starting on June 

9, contact Nancy Wiehagen at -- Kiwanisrmd@gmail.com.  

 

In Memory of Foothills Kiwanis Friend Sue Shoaf 
 

Shoe Shoaf, wife of longtime 
Foothills Kiwanis member John 
Shoaf, died peacefully of congestive 
heart failure on Friday, May 20 at her 
home in Firestone, Colorado. Sue was 
a kind, enthusiastic, loving person, 
and was well-known for her cooking 
abilities. For many years she 
coordinated the preparation/serving of 
food for the annual Foothills Kiwanis 
spaghetti-dinner fundraiser. Donations in her memory can be 
made to Pine Street Church, 1237 Pine St. Boulder, CO 80302. 
She will be missed by many.   


